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Trinity Lutheran Church of Blanco, Texas

Where God is Seen

                1 Cor. 3:16-17; 6:19; 2 Cor. 6:19
Love is Felt

               John 13:34-35
Lives are Changed

              Romans 12:1-2

Ministers
All People of Trinity 

Pastor

David Mayer
Music Director:

Leta Garcia
Media Director:

Sheila Mercer
Parish Administrator:
Angie Daniels

How to Contact Trinity:

● P.O. Box 487, 

    703 North Main Street, 
    Blanco 78606
● Office: 830-833-4771

● Fax: 830-833-1381

● Email: trinityblanco@gvtc.com
● Website: www.trinityofblanco.com
Pastor David Mayer
Cell: 830-426-9146

Email: dtmayer75@yahoo.com
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November Events at Trinity:

Mondays: Harvest Workers—A New Testament Overview Class meets with Pastor on Monday’s at 10am and 6pm, fellowship hall
Thursday Morning Bible Study with Pastor Dave at 11:00am in the fellowship hall to study Genesis
Thursdays: Nov. 2nd, 16th, & 30th are MOVIE NIGHTS—contact Sharon Wolbrecht or Cindy Hawkins for the weekly movie shown in the fellowship hall from 7-9p.m. (On Thursdays, Nov. 9th & 23rd we will NOT host a movie, due to BMS 5th Quarter & Thanksgiving!)
Nov. 5—Daylight Savings ends—set your clocks back!


Breakfast At Trinity! Hosted by the Esther & 

Ruth Women’s Service Teams from 8:30-
9:15a.m. in the fellowship hall

All Saints’ Sunday, with Holy Communion
Nov. 9
BMS 5th Quarter at Trinity, after the Middle
School football game, 5-9pm
(No Movie Night tonight!)

Nov. 11—Council Retreat, Noon-3pm, here
Nov. 12—Veterans Sunday with Communion

Congregational Meeting for Electing new 

officers Immediately following the service, in the 
sanctuary 
Youth Host Great Food Scavenger Race, 
Noon-2pm, meet in the youth room

Nov. 18—Confirmation Class, fellowship hall 8am-1pm

Nov. 19—Community Thanksgiving Dinner 6:00p.m.

HERE at Trinity’s fellowship hall, a fundraiser 

for the Blanco Ministerial Alliance

Nov. 21—Men’s Group meets for fellowship, TBA

Nov. 24—Happy Thanksgiving! (Church Office closed)

Nov. 26—Christ the King Sunday 
Worship with Holy Communion
Trinity Family,

Growing up my parents hugged us kids and we loved the love shown as affection. One day, my parents were saying their goodbyes. Full disclosure: I was in junior high, at that squirrelly age when a person often feels “I’m too old for that kind of stuff.” When my father wanted to give me a goodbye hug, I turned away. He never initiated a hug for me again. Looking back, what I wish he had done was tell me, “David, in our family, we do hugs,” and then put his arms around me and hug me. I might have been uncomfortable for a moment, but I would have known that “Mayers hug.” “Mayers show affection.” And it is not based on feelings but belonging.

Trinity Lutheran Church in Blanco, Texas is a family within the Body of Christ. We belong together. What can we say that “Trinity Family Does” through thick and thin, or hold up as values we strive to live by? The Apostle Paul has great ideas at the end of Romans 12.

We belong. “4 For as in one body we have many members, and the members do not all have the same function, 5 so we, though many, are one body in Christ, and individually members one of another.” We may naturally have closer connections with some in the congregation, but we are committed to claim every member, even shirttail connections. We rejoice in gaining new members and we mourn when we lose them, either by death or when they leave us. It matters to us. Trinity Family does belonging.
We celebrate diversity in unity. “6 Having gifts that differ according to the grace given to us, let us use them:” prophecy… serving… teacher… exhorter… contributor… leader… one who does acts of mercy, and so on. We celebrate diversity of gifts, but we belong to each other because we each belong to Jesus. Trinity Family does diversity of gifts in the unity of Christ.
We do love. “9 Let love be genuine. Abhor what is evil; hold fast to what is good. 10 Love one another with brotherly affection. Outdo one another in showing honor.” Love is not just an attitude or good feelings. Love does. Trinity Family does love.
We live the faith. “11 Do not be slothful in zeal, be fervent in spirit, serve the Lord. 12 Rejoice in hope, be patient in tribulation, be constant in prayer. Trinity Family does genuine spirituality.
We do generosity and blessing. “13 Contribute to the needs of the saints and seek to show hospitality.” Trinity Family lives for others, both in the family and those who need a family. Trinity Family does generosity and hospitality.
We care. “15 Rejoice with those who rejoice, weep with those who weep.” We want to know when something good happens so that we can celebrate with each other. We want to know when someone is hurting or things are not right, so that we feel with you and do something about it. Trinity Family does caring.
We strive for peace. “16 Live in harmony with one another…. 17 Repay no one evil for evil, but give thought to do what is honorable in the sight of all. 18 If possible, so far as it depends on you, live peaceably with all.” Peace is not covering up problems, but resolving them. Trinity Family does not do strife. We do peace.
We do good. “19 Beloved, never avenge yourselves, but leave it to the wrath of God, for it is written, “Vengeance is mine, I will repay, says the Lord.” 20 To the contrary, “if your enemy is hungry, feed him; if he is thirsty, give him something to drink; for by so doing you will heap burning coals on his head.” 21 Do not be overcome by evil, but overcome evil with good. Trinity Family does not do evil. We do good.

Do these values mean we always practice them? No. But we hold them up to encourage ourselves to “do family”, and to “do family” well. What if we are squirrelly and turn our back? Then the rest of the family needs to keep doing what family does. It is not based on feelings or fad, but on values we will not give up.
Your brother in Christ, 
Pastor Dave

Thursday Morning Bible Study, 11 AM in the fellowship hall.
Pastor David leads a weekly study of Genesis for one hour. All are welcome to attend!
Women’s News:
A heart-felt THANK YOU to ALL the ladies that pitched in to donate food for the families and friends of Laura Nieman (Sept. 29th), Jo Wicker (Oct. 6th), and Birdie Bruemmer (Oct. 18th) on the day of their respective funeral services at Trinity 

All 4 of the Service Teams combined their efforts and were able to provide food for three lunches in three consecutive weeks.  Ladies also volunteered to help with set-up, serving and clean-up for the lunches that were held in Trinity’s fellowship hall.  
You are all appreciated for your servant’s heart!! 

The search continues to find Trinity’s next Women’s Ministry Leader.  What new opportunities are possible for our ministry?  How will our next leader bring the women of the church together for fellowship and service?  Prayerfully consider serving as the Women’s Ministry Leader, we need you!
SET UP YOUR ACCESS TO TRINITY’S ONLINE PICTURE DIRECTORY, where you can access the entire directory from your mobile device.  See directions below or pick up an instruction sheet from the narthex on Sunday.  
Mobile App Login Instructions for iPhone, iPad, and any IOS Device:

1. Download the App for “Instant Church Directory”

2. Open the app and click on the CREATE LOGIN button.

3. Enter your email address that is used in your church’s directory.

4. Create a password.  

5. Retype the password to confirm it and click CREATE LOGIN.

6. Check your inbox for an email from service@instantchurchdirectory.com
7. Verify your email by clicking on the link sent to you in that email.

8. Once you confirm your email, you may open the app and click SIGN IN to log into Trinity’s directory.

For those that still prefer a hard copy of Trinity’s directory, color copies of the directory are available in the narthex to pick up on Sundays from the church office.  For more information, contact Angie in the church office at 830.833-4771 or email her at trinityblanco@gvtc.com.

A big THANK YOU to Alexis Pawelek for taking all the members’ photographs, editing, uploading all of them to the online picture directory, and updating member contact information!  Without her diligence, we wouldn’t have this updated directory!  Thank you, Alexis!!

Prayer Time—We need prayer warriors!  We need to cover our ministry and people in prayer, as well as many who request God’s blessing.  I know many pray at home and “without ceasing” in many locations and circumstances; wonderful!  However, it is also good to come together with one heart and mind and pray.  Join us on Tuesday, Nov. 7th at 10:00a.m.
Stephen Ministry Training—Cindy Hawkins leads the training for the next group of Stephen Ministers on Monday evenings at 7pm. Upon completion of training, these folks will begin assisting our current team of Stephen Ministers in caring for our members and those in the community that request care.  To learn more about the training or to request care, contact Pastor David or Sandy Switzer.
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Trinity’s Men’s Group, 
Trinity’s men group, the Christian Men of Blanco (CMOB) gathered on October 17th for fellowship and feast. This month’ gathering was hosted by Hal Switzer and Wayne Gosnell. The group met at Wayne’s home and gobbled gumbo (prepared mostly by Sandy with supervisory assistance from Hal). The CMOB meets the third Tuesday of every month at 6:30 PM at a floating location. The CMOB will next gather on November 21st at the Gass ranch, 3724 Ranch Rd 473 E.  If you are not receiving CMOB reminders, please notify the church office!
Photo and text submitted by Wayne Gosnell

Life Thoughts….
You may have noticed the new, framed informational sheets listing local resources for unplanned pregnancies that have been hung up recently---one on the women’s bulletin board in the hall off the narthex and one in each of the two bathrooms near the fellowship hall. Why are they there? They are there because we want to provide help and support for women, and often men, who are facing an unexpected and, sometimes, unwanted pregnancy.
Someone may wonder whether our Texas law provides protection for women with significant health issues who would die without an abortion.  Our laws do provide protection in those cases. No matter what the situation, we want to affirm the sanctity of God’s gift of life and protect the life of the unborn by offering life-preserving options to women and couples.
Here’s how we, the body of Christ, can answer crisis pregnancies. We can share words of hope and encouragement. We can offer financial support through pregnancy resource centers that offer real assistance in the name of Jesus. And we, the body of Christ, are the ones who will share the forgiveness of Jesus Christ with all who have already made the decision to end their child’s life at a time when that seemed like the best and only option.  Forgiveness, healing, and hope can be found in our Lord Jesus. Every day. For everyone. There is no wrong that we have committed that is not covered by the gift of forgiveness paid for by Jesus on the cross. I pray that our resources and support, our love and healing offered would give people the courage to choose life. But know that we are here for people no matter what decision they have made.


         By Barb Geistfeld, Life Team Leader
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Blanco Ministerial Alliance Community Thanksgiving Dinner Fundraiser—Sunday, November 19th at 6:00p.m. here at Trinity’s fellowship hall.  This special community dinner with freewill offerings received raises funds for the Alliance and their assistance to persons in need.  
Each participating congregation takes turns hosting the event and donating food for the early Thanksgiving dinner.  Trinity will provide the turkey and gravy as well as hosting the event at our hall.  For more information on how you can help with set-up, serving and clean-up, contact Karen Wagner at 210-601-8042.
MEMORIALS IN OCTOBER
In Memory of Harvey Rust
By Mike & Glenda Curtis

In Memory of Laura Nieman
By Roy & Doris Phipps

Marie Anna Lindeman

Arlene Hamlin

Edward & Patricia Weirich

Bobby & Judy Brewer

Jerry & Jan Gass

Sherri Wicker

Bill & Bobbie Mouser

In Memory of Jo Wicker
By Mike & Glenda Curtis

Marie Anna Lindeman

Arlene Hamlin

Edward & Patricia Weirich

Mildred Baird

Bobby & Judy Brewer

Cymbre Wicker

Roy & Doris Phipps

Jerry & Jan Gass

Anita Smitherman

In Memory of Roy & Birdie Bruemmer

By Edward & Patricia Weirich

Bobby & Judy Brewer

In Memory of Paul Gosnell

By Bobby & Judy Brewer

Roy & Doris Phipps

Jerry & Jan Gass

Sherri Wicker

Arlene Hamlin, to the Building Fund
In Memory of Birdie Bruemmer
By Roy & Doris Phipps

Jerry & Jan Gass

Mike & Glenda Curtis
Sherri Wicker

Albert & Becky Sierra

Bill & Bobbie Mouser
Arlene Hamlin, to the Building Fund
Memorial Gifts are gifts given to Trinity Lutheran Church’s Memorial Fund in Memory of loved ones are utilized to purchase permanent items for the church.  Expenditures from Trinity’s Memorial Fund are approved by the Memorial Committee, which consists of Marie Anna Lindeman, Doris Phipps, and Bonnie Triesch.
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	All Hands on Deck: Training Church Leaders
     I recently returned from LCMC’s Annual Gathering in Missouri. It was a great Gathering, as always. This year’s theme was “All Hands on Deck” and reflected our present need for the whole church to offer ourselves, and all our gifts and abilities, to Christ and his Kingdom-building ministry in the world. Our association (along with many other denominations) is facing a leadership crisis. As pastors retire or leave full-time vocational ministry, not enough new people are entering to keep pace. Simply put, we no longer have enough active pastors for established congregations, never mind planting new ones!
     The reality is that the old models that previously sustained leadership development for the American church for over a century have been in trouble for a generation or more. While some sounded the alarm 25 years ago, it has only been in the past few years that the issue has become front and center. At this year’s Gathering, our association had the courage to address this directly. Hundreds of pastors and other congregational representatives met in focus groups to share ideas, listen to concerns, and pray for God to raise up future leaders to lead our congregations in mission for Christ.

     One idea to address our leadership challenge is to help equip church members to step-up to greater leadership roles and responsibilities in specific ministry areas. More congregations are looking beyond traditional models of a full-time professional pastor towards developing teams of ministry specialists (part-time paid staff or volunteer) to share the load. These specialists may already be church members who can be trained and equipped to be a care minister, youth minister, children’s minister, Bible study leader, worship leader, church administrator, volunteer coordinator, or even the Sunday morning preacher. These part-time ministers may be retired or have other full or part-time work to sustain them.

     Here's the good news: We now have a pathway for better equipping anyone whom God may be calling to step into a greater leadership role in the church! Harvest Workers recently launched a new CHURCH LEADER TRACK that is specifically designed for equipping leaders for specialized ministry roles. Students receive essential ministry training in biblical studies, theological foundations, leadership, discipleship and one area of specialized ministry to which he or she feels called. 

     Similar to our Pastoral Ministry Essentials Track, the Church Leader Track is fully online and on-demand, making it both very flexible to accommodate any schedule as well as affordable. The Church Leader Track can be completed in just 12 months and costs $165 a month. If you or someone you know is sensing God’s nudge to greater leadership in ministry, check-out www.harvestworkers.net to learn more about the Church Leader Track. There’s no doubt in my mind that the challenges we face today indeed call for all hands on deck!

Pastor Bryce Formwalt is the Director of Mission Growth for LCMC Texas District and Program Director of Harvest Workers, an online ministry training program (learn more at www.harvestworkers.net). Residing in Georgetown, Pastor Bryce is available to coach congregations on mission. Feel free to contact him with any questions or comments: 512-942-7776 ext. 2 or bryce@lcmctexas.org.  © 2023 Bryce J. Formwalt, All Rights Reserved. Reprinted with permission. November 2023


	


Sunday School & Youth News:

Sunday School is held each Sunday morning from 11-11:45am—Join us!
Great Food Scavenger Race—Nov. 12th!

On Sunday Nov 12th we will have our annual Great Food Scavenger Race.  We will meet up in the youth room at Noon to break into teams for the scavenger hunt, which will conclude at 2:00p.m. There will be at least one vehicle and two adults with each group of youth. The neighborhoods are divided depending on the number of groups.

Our goal is to restock the student side of Good Sam before the Thanksgiving break. The food is dispersed directly to the students discreetly at school. There are different points for the different types food collected and total weight added to the points to see which team collected the most. We've always had a great time doing this event and it is a great service opportunity for the youth to give back. 

Confirmation Class at Trinity—Nov. 18th  Six Middle School youth, along with a parent or adult, are attending confirmation class at Trinity’s fellowship hall.  Classes are held one Saturday a month from 8am-1pm.  Pastor David will instruct the youth on what it means to be “confirmed” in the Lutheran tradition and set the groundwork for developing a deeper Christian faith.  
COMING SOON FOR DECEMBER—Our Blessing Tree will be coming out soon!  This annual service project hosted by the youth provides an opportunity for anyone to sponsor a child with gifts at Christmas. There are many ways to sponsor a local youth and/or family this Christmas!  A list of children’s “wants”, “needs” will be posted for boys/girls with their ages included.  

Sponsors are encouraged to: 
--Adopt a child's “want”;
--Adopt a child's clothing need;
--Adopt a child's want and clothing need;
--Donate for a specific child and we will shop for you;
--Donate to the general fund to make sure everyone is taken care of;
--Donate to bike fund.
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American Legion, Post 352 Hosts Dinner for Boys/Girls State Honorees
On October 25th, Trinity once again provided the venue for Blanco's American Legion Post 352 to host their annual Boys State/Girls State Dinner. 

The Post was able to send three girls and three boys to the 2023 event in Austin. The dinner was attended by approximately 40 participants, families, and Legionnaires. 
Photo and text submitted by Wayne Gosnell
News From Your Council of Ministries

Jerry Gass—President



Travis Kersten—Worship
Hal Switzer—Vice-President


Karen Wagner—Evangelism
Karen Steiger—Secretary


Norman Eubank—Property

Medora Beckmann—Treasurer


Ashley Finch—Education/Youth

Sheri Riley—Financial Secretary


Sally Anderson—Stewardship
COUNCIL NOTES—from the September 20, 2023 Meeting
President Jerry Gass called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  Council members present were Medora Beckmann, Norman Eubank, Ashley Finch, Jerry Gass, Travis Kersten, Pastor David Mayer, Karen Steiger, and Karen Wagner.  Pastor gave a devotional based on Ephesians 4:22-32. We have a responsibility and a privilege to reflect God’s nature towards each other so that when we experience community together or others see us…we know, and they know it’s God’s Spirit working in and through us.

Member input was presented by Barb Geistfeld, a Life Team Leader for Lutherans For Life.  She wanted permission to display a pro-life plaque containing helpful information for couples facing unplanned pregnancies. It was decided to make 3 plaques and display 1 in the hall bulletin board area and 1 in the women’s and men’s fellowship hall restrooms above the changing tables.

Action Items were discussed.  Trinity will support Pastor Bill Moberly (ALWM) with $200.00/quarter. Travis is still checking on Trinity hosting a 5th Quarter event for either Varsity or JV football games. The youth minister at First Baptist handles the scheduling for 5th Quarter.  

Travis made a motion to accept the Minutes as amended, Norman seconded the motion, and the Council members voted to approve the motion.  Medora gave the Treasurer’s Report as of August 25, 2023.  In Sheri’s absence, Jerry gave the Financial Report through August 2023.

Pastor David submitted his report.  He announced that 6 children will be partaking in Confirmation instruction.  He will attend the LCMC National Gathering held in St Charles MO near St Louis on Oct 1-4.  Pastor purchased 10 adult and 8 youth (HS & college) tickets for the Global Leadership Summit to be held next August 8-9.  Pastor thanked everyone who had a part in remodeling his office.  He is very pleased.  A brief discussion about incorporating a second worship service took place.  It was decided to put this on the agenda of the Council Retreat.
Committee Reports

--Youth and Education – Ashley announced that Trinity’s VBS would be June 3-7, 2024. The theme will be ‘Cruising Through the Amazon’.  The Summer Camp date is June 21-25, 2024. A house near Concan has been booked. The Youth are planning to rent out parking places behind the church building for the Annular Solar Eclipse on Saturday, Oct 14th, starting at 7:00am. The Youth are also planning a rummage sale for Saturday, Oct 21st from 7:00am – 6pm in the back parking lot. A brief discussion of Acolyte training/guidelines was discussed. Students & adults can volunteer. They can sit in the first pew rather than up in the altar area. No need to wear a robe.

--Stewardship – In Sally’s absence, Ashley gave a brief report.  Thank you notes were received from Blanco County Child Protection & Family Care, LFL, Share Center, Wycliffe Bible Translators, and ILT. Sally is still working on revising the outside church sign.  Council decided to delay the new sign because still other revisions may be made.

--Evangelism – Karen W. & Travis shared the excitement at the Blanco Homecoming Pep Rally.  Pastor David was asked to say a prayer of protection & blessing over the football field, which was very well received.  Pastor complimented the efforts of providing Welcome Bags for first time visitors. Karen W. announced that the Fellowship after Worship is going well. Norman discovered that one of the coffeemakers is broken, and it was decided to buy a new one.   October 29th is a 5th Sunday, so there will be no Sunday School and a potluck lunch.

--Worship – Travis reported that the ushers are doing well. Leta will be gone for the month of October & Janice will cover for her. Sheila Mercer wanted to thank Pastor David again for helping solve some of the computer sound issues. She got a YouTube subscription for Stephen Ministry videos. She needs to have someone who will train with her to make slides & put together a service. She has trained Grayson Culton & Pam Nabers to run the worship service in her absence. 

--Property – Norman passed out his report. The only pending projects are installing a security radio cabinet door, dealing with an underground water leak in the lawn, and fixing a water damaged cabinet by the ice machine.

Travis made a motion to accept all the Committee reports and Norman seconded the motion.  The Council members approved the motion.

Old Business 
– Jerry reported that they were still working on closure to complete the new Church Directory. The 2023 Voting Member List was briefly reviewed. Travis made a motion to accept the Voting Member List and Ashley seconded the motion. The Council voted to approve the motion.

-- Jerry handed out a Lease Agreement submitted by Briana Greenshaw concerning The Coffee Truck. Ashley made a motion to move forward with Briana’s request and Travis seconded the motion.  Council members approved the motion and Hal Switzer will be her contact.

-- The Congregational Meeting for Elections will be held Sunday, November 12, 2023, directly following the morning worship service. The three (3) Council positions expiring are Vice-President, Financial Secretary, and Property Manager.  That Sunday will also be Veteran’s Day Sunday and Holy Communion Sunday.

-- Hal has put together a Budget Committee to formulate the 2024 Budget, which will be presented to the Congregation during the Congregational Meeting set for Sunday, January 21, 2024.  The Committee will consist of Keith Morgenroth, Stan Steiger, Medora Beckmann, and Hal Switzer.

-- The Council Retreat is set for Saturday, September 30th.  Council members should be familiar with “The Church of 2030 Looks Very Different…” handout that Pastor David had passed out at the August 9th Council meeting. The Retreat will be held from 8:00am – 12:00pm, with breakfast provided by Karen W.

New Business 
– The Nominating Committee will also be headed by Hal Switzer. The expiring position persons have agreed to continue serving. Hal for Vice-President, Sheri Riley for Financial Secretary, and Norman Eubank for Property Manager.

-- Jerry announced that Pam Meier has transferred her membership to Trinity Lutheran in Stonewall to be closer to family.

Upcoming events include Harvest Workers Study on Mondays (10:00am and 6:00pm).  A Young Mom’s Prayer Time and Bible Study is led by Kathy Kersten on Thursday mornings. And movie night is held on Thursday evenings at 7:00pm.  The men will host the breakfast coming up on Sunday, Oct 1st. 

Travis made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ashley seconded the meeting, and the Council approved the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm with everyone reciting The Lord’s Prayer.
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Nov. 12th CONGREGATIONAL MEETING for the purpose of Election of Officers will take place in the sanctuary immediately following the worship service.  Positions open for election include: Vice President, Financial Secretary and Church Properties.  

OFFERING ENVELOPES FOR 2024
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If you prefer to utilize envelopes for your offerings to Trinity Lutheran Church, the church provides each contributor with a boxed set.  Each set includes one envelope for each Sunday plus special envelopes for Lent, Christmas and Thanksgiving.  If you prefer to NOT use the weekly envelope sets, please let the church office know at 830-833-4771.

Envelope sets have been marked with the name and address of the contributor and set out in the narthex for members to pick up in November, for use beginning January 2024.  If you are not able to pick up your envelopes in person, please call the church office and I can mail your envelopes to you.  

Thank you, Angie Daniels
NOVEMBER 2023 EVENTS CALENDAR--TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH, BLANCO

Pastor David Mayer ----Worship: 9:30 AM, offered in person in the sanctuary or live on Facebook

Sunday School: 11-11:45 AM in the fellowship hall
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NOVEMBER RESPONSIBILITIES

Please use this handy section to keep track of monthly responsibilities organized by Sunday.  Each Sunday there are many important opportunities to serve your church.

	
	Nov 5
	Nov 12
	Nov 19
	Nov 26

	Altar Flowers


	OPEN
	Richard Palmer
In Honor of Richard Palmer Sr.
	OPEN
	OPEN

	Usher Teams
	David Hesskew

David Barker
Charles Riley
	David Hesskew

David Barker
Charles Riley
	David Hesskew

David Barker

Charles Riley
	David Hesskew

David Barker
Charles Riley

	Acolyte
	Darby Kersten
	Briley Thomas
	Creed Finch
	TBA

	Greeters
	Wyatt & Ashley Finch
	Trinity Veterans
	Sophie Johnson

Sandy Mann
	Hal & Sandy Switzer

	Lectors
	Ron Bigler
	Arlene Hamlin
	Mary Jo Pfeiffer
	Alexis Pawelek

	Communion 

Assistant
	Wayne Gosnell
	Jerry Gass
	No communion
	Sally Anderson

	Altar Guild 

this month
	
	Sophie Johnson, Sandy Mann, 

Sheri Riley, Janice Culton, Clara Gourley
	
	


Altar Guild Teams—

Many Thanks to Bonnie Triesch, Tara & Caroline Seymour, Amy Rust and Jayne Lightfoot for their service to the altar and to Sunday worship during the month of October!  With all their diligent efforts, Trinity celebrated 5 Sunday services, including Reformation AND Polka Worship!!
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During the month of November, Sophie Johnson, Sandy Mann, Sheri Riley, Janice Culton, and Clara Gourley will be responsible for preparing the altar for worship services.  In November there will be three opportunities to celebrate Holy Communion:  Nov. 5th—All Saints’ Day; Nov. 12th—Veterans Sunday; and Nov. 26th—Christ the King Sunday. 
If you would like to join a team that serves once or maybe twice a year for only a month at a time, talk more with Bonnie Triesch at 210.705.2811.

Sign up for Altar Flowers—
If you would like to provide arrangements for the altar at Sunday worship services, sign up on the Flower Chart located on the bulletin board near the annex kitchen.  Included in the Sunday bulletin are the names of the donors of the altar flowers and any special occasion or memorial you request.

Live plants or arrangements may be used or ordered from the local florist.  The church office or a member of the Altar Team on duty will contact you to see how the arrangements will be delivered.  For more information, speak with a member of the Altar Guild or call the church office, 830-833-4771.
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SUNDAY—November12, 2023
Trinity will honor our veterans during the service.  All veterans are welcome to wear their uniforms and be recognized for their service.
2

